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Clerk to Parish:   Tracy Smith, 28 Burnardsfield Road, Colyton, Devon EX24 6PF
Tel: 07792302318. Email: southleighparishclerk@gmail.com

Minutes of Parish Meeting of Southleigh Parish Council held on Wednesday 19th January 2022 at 8pm in Southleigh Parish Hall.

Present:   Cllr Claudine Beard, Cllr Karen Luff, Cllr Stuart Terry, Cllr Helen Parr, 
Cllr Marcus Hartnell & Clerk
		
1.  To receive and acknowledge Apologies:

 Clerk reported that Cllr Foxwell was not able to attend the meeting and had sent his  
 apologies.
	
 2.     Public Speaking:      None      
        
 3.     Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 17th November 2021 to be approved 
         and signed at next meeting.

 4.     Declaration of Interest:    None

 5.	 Highways

Discussion of the recent meeting held on Thursday 13th January 2022 with Cllr Stuart Hughes from EDDC regarding low hanging trees and the wall by the bridge in the village. At the meeting it was concluded that the damage to the bridge could have been caused by vehicles as well as frost damage. Suggestions were given to how the bridge repair could be funded as costings were considerably more than expected at approx. £11,000.  This would entail rerouting the stream/river, and the need to shore up/replace foundations under the road that were currently being eroded.

At this meeting Cllr Stuart Hughes advised Cllr Marcus Hartnell that there was an ‘Enhancement’ Fund available that he felt would cover necessary bridge/road repairs if Southleigh Parish Council and DCC were able to contribute as well. Cllr Hartnell informed all that Southleigh Parish should complete the online forms and apply for the funding very soon. He also advised that he clarify with Cllr Hughes as to whether the potential monies from the Enhancement Fund would need to be ‘matched’ or not.

Potholes
It was reported that some of the potholes in the village, had been repaired, but not all of them and that there was an ongoing review to a section of road at Rye Errish that had been left out by the Contractors – Steve Kelly was dealing with this. It was also advised that the larger potholes at Blackbury Camp had recently been repaired.

Cllr Beard will inform Devon County Council about the specific sights of any low hanging or dead trees. DCC were then to pass this onto Highways to ascertain any landowner responsibilities.

Cllr Beard commented that the meeting on 13th January with Cllr Stuart Hughes, Cllr Marcus Hartnell, Cllr Steve Kelly and Cllr John Reed had been very productive.
	
6.     Finance

        Clerk informed all that cheque number 302 written at last meeting for Clerks holiday 
        pay, was not paid, and was made void, as an error in the way of paying the holiday was 
        discovered before the cheque was to be signed by second signature.

            Confirmation of submission of Precept for 2022/2023 the sum of £2750.00 to EDDC by the due date 19th January 2022. 
            It was mentioned about future planning of next year’s budget, where more in-depth discussion is needed.

            Payment to Clerk for Microsoft 365 November 2021 £5.99 and December 2021 £5.99
          
            Total to be reimbursed £11.98

            Payment of Clerk’s wages for November 2021 £296.95*
            Payment of Clerk’s wages for December 2021 £166.05

            *Includes 10-month payment of holiday pay £178.75   Clerk informed all that payment was shown on her November payslip as Holiday Pay, and that she was advised by the payroll dept that figure of net wage that appears on the payslip must be the sum written out on the cheque. It was also agreed with Payroll that Clerk would have 1.3 hours holiday per month for 12 months, thus using all the holiday entitlement allocated to her. 
   
            Total payable in wages to clerk £463.00

            Payment to DALC of £36.00 for training held in November 2021 for Clerk (see invoice)
            
             Cllr Luff will arrange to see Cllr Reed about the signing of the cheques.

            Discussion about clerk’s wages and that the figure is now set, suggestion of paying wages by standing order, especially as one signatory was absent from the meeting, and that as this has happened on more than one occasion, it is inconvenient for the clerk to have to wait for payment of wages.

            Cllr Luff as Finance Officer will arrange to see Clerk regarding finance shortly, Clerk would like the council to consider online banking. Clerk agreed to provide Cllr Luff with information regarding upcoming payments.
		
 7.        Planning Applications. Nothing received.

 8.        Reports 

            Report by County Councillor M Hartnell was given, and copy will be sent to clerk in due course.

            Report by District Councillor H Parr was read out.
        
9.        Correspondence

            Clerk informed that she was due to contact the insurance company to enquire about the value of the Telephone Box, as she needed to include the value on the asset register for the benefit of the AGAR.

            Recent email about Help for Food for Communities, it was reported that Colyton Food Bank is operating in Colyton on  various days, Thursday night and Sunday afternoon, at Reece Strawbridge centre and Friday morning at Finn Studio, Umborne Bridge, villagers from Southleigh can attend if needed.

10.      AOB     

Mugs for the Jubilee celebrations update. Cllr Luff reported that there was supply   
issues with regular supplier and that a new supplier was being sought. Cllr Luff  
estimated that at least fifty mugs were needed. More details at next meeting.

          Clerk reminded all that any invoices relating to anything purchased        
  	   needed to be given to her before end of March 2022, before this year’s AGAR 
          begins


11.   Date of next Meeting to be arranged in due course.

Meeting closes at 20.55.







Signed: ………………………..……………     Dated: …………………………………………
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